	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP



	31/01/06

	2.00- 4.00pm


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Siobhan Kinealy, SU President (SK), Gareth Barrett, SU VP Finance & Services (GB), Richard Brabner, SU VP Student Development (RB), Bav Patel, SU VP Academic & Welfare (BP), Steve Tighe, SU VP Sports & Societies (ST), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management (ARN) Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC) Vivian Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI), Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB)

	Apologies
	Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB)

	
	

	In attendance
	Zoe Kent, PA to GM (ZK) [Taking Minutes]


	
	
	Ref no.
	Init.

	1)
	Apologies
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Apologies were received and accepted from AB
	01/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting held on 14th December 2005 were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
	02/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	3)
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	149/2005 – RB informed that the SU have been invited to apply for funding in April. RB confirmed that if the SU do not receive any funding he will speak to Andy Downton to discuss further options.
163/2005 – ST informed that the first main competitive sports day will take place tomorrow and will test the new forms allowing students to request an afternoon off lectures. 

167/2005 – JG to update RF and MC on Southend issues as Sue Coole is due to be visiting next week.  
	03/2006
04/2006

05/2006
	JG

	
	
	
	

	4)
	Feedback from meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum 
These minutes were noted. 

b) Sports Advisory Group

These minutes were noted.
c) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy

It was noted that the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy centre are going to apply for a space to accommodate all Faiths as opposed to space for individual groups. The SU are supporting this proposal.
	06/2006

07/2006

08/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	5)
	Accommodation Papers for 06/07
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	VI asked the group whether the ratio of rooms allotted in the ballot should be left as 100 for Undergraduate students or to change it to 80 for Undergraduates and 20 for Postgraduates. The group agreed to leave it as it was previously with 100 rooms for Undergraduates. 
AHR questioned the Insearch figure outlined in the paper as being very high. AHR to raise with representatives of Insearch next week.   

It was noted that extra utilities charges have meant a rise in rent figures of 4%.

VI pointed out that rent prices are still good value compared to other Universities but a rise is necessary to cover costs and long term maintenance projects. 

The SU stated they would find it difficult to support this but under protest would agree to option 2.  
VI mentioned it may be necessary to raise key deposits to £40 as at present students do not always return their keys when they are meant to and the cost of changing the locks is expensive. 
RB did not think the increase in deposit would encourage people to bring back keys. 

It was agreed that the deposit cost would be raised but communication of this will be improved by informing RSN reps and advertising it in the Rabbit etc. VI and DB to work on this.  

It was noted that in Kent all residencies are Non-Smoking. VI asked the group if they thought public areas in flats e.g. kitchens should be made Non-Smoking to come in with future law. The group agreed with this and also to make some residencies completely Non-Smoking. 

It was also agreed to keep offering family rooms.    
	09/2006
10/2006

11/2006

12/2006

13/2006

14/2006
	AHR

VI, DB 



	
	
	
	

	6)
	E15 Accommodation 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted that there have been some concerns from the Advice Centre over the fact there are no apparent accreditation schemes at E15. This has resulted in students living in substandard accommodation.  The SU representatives asked if an accreditation scheme is going to be introduced. VI informed that it is a slow process but the University are trying to get landlords to register.  
It was suggested the SU could write to students at E15 to encourage them to pass on the names of their landlords. It was requested to involve the Advice Centre in this process.   
	15/2006
16/2006
	BP



	
	
	
	

	7)
	Social Space In Accommodation 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	ARN thought it was important to provide social space in general as opposed to just in accommodation but funding is required to make this happen. It was noted that the SU run a non-alcoholic social space every Saturday which has no cost implications.

MC asked what happened to the Blues bar trial. It was agreed to revisit this. AB and Trevor Beckett to action. 

It was noted that if a commercial venture cannot be found for the Quays, the University may invest in a facility. This is conditional on the sale of Avon Way.          
	17/2006
18/2006
	AB

	
	
	
	

	8) 
	Avon Way and Quays feedback 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	RB showed the group some of the negative statistics from the Avon Way questionnaire. ARN said we need to change student perception and put across the positives such as the lighting used for the walkway has been approved by the County Council. 

It was noted that the number 61 bus route has been changed and the nightbus has been cancelled completely. AHR suggested the SU lobby Emily Harrop the Colchester Travel Plan Coordinator and involve Maz Brook. 
Other points that were raised were the smell of sewage and the bridge. AN informed that the Estates Management Section does write to Anglian Water when the smell gets particularly bad and that it is too costly to put in a lift or stairs at the bridge. The bridge also allows disabled people and bicycles to cross        
	19/2006
20/2006

21/2006
	BP

	
	
	
	

	9)
	Saturday Exams 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted that the exams office did some research into the implications of an additional Saturday exam.  Modelling suggested that using two Saturdays instead of one meant only 164 students would end up with two Saturday exams. 
It was noted Bank Holiday Mondays would be difficult because the University would have to pay the invigilators double time.

It was agreed this procedure would be reviewed again next year. MC requested a realistic assessment of how concerned students are about Saturday exams. 

It was noted that the Health Centre was not open on Saturday last year. It was agreed to liaise with the Walk In Centre in Middleborough which is open 7 days a week.  
	22/2006
23/2006

24/2006

25/2006


	RB

PR

	
	
	
	

	10)
	USUCON
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	SK asked if there had been any progress with MC chairing USUCON Meetings in AHR’s absence. AHR informed that he would like to continue chairing all USUCON meetings and will try wherever possible to attend all meetings.  
	26/2006
	 


